The Hampton Township Board of School Directors held a Voting Meeting on Monday, October 12, 2020. The Meeting was held in the Arlene J. Bender Student Conference Center, A.W. Beattie Career Center, 9600 Babcock Blvd., Allison Park, PA 15101. The Meeting was also conducted in a simultaneous virtual platform to honor the social distancing requirements along with the mandated restrictions and closures in place concerning COVID-19.

Meeting

Attendance: Ms. Denise Balason, Mrs. Jill Hamlin, Mr. Matt Jarrell, Ms. Joy Midgley, Mr. Robert Shages, Mr. Greg Stein, Mr. Larry Vasko, Mrs. Trisha Webb, Mr. Bryant Wesley, Dr. Michael Loughead and Dr. Rebecca Cunningham, Mr. Jeffrey Kline and Ms. Kate Diersen along with a few Hampton Township residents.

Attendance

The meeting was called to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Mr. Bryant Wesley served as Chairperson of the meeting. Mrs. Michelle Ambrose served as Recording Secretary.

Mrs. Webb introduced Pennsylvania State Representative Lori Mizgorski. Mrs. Webb stated that with the assistance and guidance of Ms. Mizgorski, the District was awarded a \$400,000 grant though the Allegheny County Redevelopment Authority and the Commonwealth Financing Authority. Mrs. Webb announced that the funding will be utilized for the necessary roof repairs at Hampton High School.

\$400K State Grant Funding, HS Roof Repairs

Ms. Mizgorski thanked the Board for their recognition, and noted that it was a pleasure to advocate for the District. Ms. Mizgorski stated that she is grateful for how Hampton Township School District keeps the lines of communication open with her office especially during these challenging times.

Mrs. Webb and Dr. Loughead recognized District student(s) for their various accomplishments during the Student Awards presentation.

Student Awards

Mrs. Webb recognized an 8th grade student from Hampton Middle School for her submission to the "Doodle for Google" contest. Mrs. Webb announced that this year's theme for the contest was "I show kindness by..." Mrs. Webb stated the student's submission focused on clay children, around a wire tree, setting up a Google banner. The student explained that the children were showing kindness by patiently working together, such as the kindness she experiences here at Hampton. The student's submission won State Level.

Doodle for Google State Winner

There was no public comment at this time.

Public Comment

Upon motion by Mr. Vasko, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Minutes from the September 14, 2020 Board of School Directors Voting Meeting were approved and incorporated into the official Minute book.

September 14, 2020 Meeting Minutes Approved

Upon motion by Mr. Shages, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice

Payment of Bills

vote, the Board approved the following:

- September 2020 General Fund 10 Disbursements totaling \$5,667,282.56
- September 2020 H.S. Construction Fund 35 Disbursements totaling \$70,352.00
- September 2020 General Fund 39 Disbursements totaling \$82,137.34
- September 2020 Cafeteria Fund 50 Disbursements totaling \$17,447.56

Upon motion by Mr. Shages, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved the August 2020 Treasurer's Report.

Treasurer's Report

Upon motion by Mr. Shages, seconded by Mr. Jarrell and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved the August 2020 Student Activity Report.

Student Activity Report

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Mr. Wesley during the President's Report.

President's Report

Mr. Wesley echoed the Board's gratitude toward State Representative, Ms. Lori Mizgorski for the work put forth by herself and her office on behalf of the District. He noted that the grant funding is definitely needed at this time.

Gratitude toward State Rep. Lori Mizgorski

Mr. Wesley stated that since the last meeting, the Board had met once in Executive Session to discuss legal and personnel matters.

Executive Session

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Ms. Balason in the Secretary's Report.

Board Secretary's Report

Ms. Balason reminded the Board Members of the upcoming registration date for the PSBA School Leadership Conference. Ms. Balason stated that if any Board Members would still like to register, they may contact Mrs, Nehnevajsa, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent for assistance.

PSBA School Leadership Conference Registration

There was no Solicitor's Report this evening.

Solicitor's Report

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Dr. Loughead in the Superintendent's Report.

Superintendent's Report

Dr. Loughead stated that his report typically encompasses the District's Academics, Art and Athletics.

Professional Development Day -Student Assessments

Under the umbrella of Academics, Dr. Loughead recognized the hard work put forth by District Administration and faculty during today's professional development day. Dr. Loughead noted that the focus for today was to analyze student assessments to determine academic growth and achievement. Dr. Loughead stated that this data will guide teacher instruction as we continue forward in the hybrid model and as the District transitions to full in-person instruction.

Mr. Stein inquired if the Board could be updated with the findings from this data analysis. Mr. Stein stated that he would like to see a comparison between the student

assessments from this year, with students learning under the hybrid model, and a standard school year. Dr. Loughead stated that the information may be shared with the Board likely at next month's meeting.

Under the umbrella of the Arts, Dr. Loughead highlighted the creativity of the faculty to find innovative ways to push the curriculum in a safe manner. Dr. Loughead noted the Marching Band and Pep Band for their efforts during the home football games. Dr. Loughead stated the Band's energy truly aided in the spirit of the games especially with the limited number of fans as permitted to attend.

Under the umbrella of Athletics, Dr. Loughead recognized that several teams are concluding their fall seasons in a positive manner. Dr. Loughead highlighted that the Boys' Golf Team did beat Mars this year. He noted the fun rivalry between the two schools. Dr. Loughead stated that both the Boys' and Girls' Soccer Teams have had outstanding seasons and the District will cheer them on through the playoffs. Dr. Loughead reported this past Friday was senior night for the Varsity Football Team and for the Marching Band. He noted that the event truly felt like a real Friday night high school football game. Dr. Loughead concluded his report highlighting the Girls' Volleyball undefeated season to date. He noted this is definitely a team to watch and with the new guidelines more fans can be accommodated for their games.

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Ms. Balason of the Facilities Committee.

Upon motion from Ms. Balason, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board accepted the \$400,000 in grant funding from the Gaming Economic Development Tourism Fund for use for roof repairs at Hampton High School, and acknowledged the assistance and efforts put forth by State Representative Lori Mizgorski to obtain this funding.

Ms. Cassandra Renninger and Mr. Chris Brown both from VEBH Architects and John Taormina, P.J. Dick, were all present this evening to provide a detailed presentation regarding the progress to Phase I of the High School Renovation Project.

Ms. Renninger stated that Phase I to the High School Renovation Project can be broken down into five major categories:

- A. Site Upgrades Safety & Circulation Upgrades & Paving Improvements
 - Phase I would incorporate 3 separate exits/entrances to the High School campus from Topnick Drive. Each entrance/exit would be specific in purpose for traffic use.
 - The White Field would be converted into a paved practice lot. This lot would double as additional parking for various events held in and around the building

Facilities

\$400K Grant
Funding - Gaming
Economic
Development
Tourism Fund

High School Renovation Project Phase I Update Presentation

- B. Roof Upgrades Replacement & Repairs
 - A large portion of the roof is from the original construction in 1967 well past the end of life and will need replaced
 - The newer areas of roof added in 1999 are also at the end of life and should also be replaced
 - · The roof greenhouse will need addressed
 - · Roof liters and drains will need addressed
- C. Natatorium Mechanical Unit Replacement (HVAC)
 - The unit is beyond end of life and failure is imminent
- D. New Data Center District-wide Data Room, IT Offices, Communication System
 - This area will address a new data center for the District
 - Provide needed office space for the IT Department
 - Provide a loading dock for the building
- E. Library/Media Center Addition and Keystone for Future Phases
 - This addition to the existing building will become the academic hub for the academic wing of the High School.
 - Additional classroom spaces will be incorporated around this area for a variety of uses including yearbook, support classrooms and a studio space as well
 - IT Department help desk will be housed in this area with the setup of a Apple Genius Bar
 - Various small group areas would accommodate collaborative learning experiences
 - Natural lighting would enhance the area from the ceiling as well as the windows facing the current staff parking area.

Ms. Renninger and Mr. Taormina stated that the construction cost of Phase I will be approximately \$16 million to \$17.5 million. However with additional costs such as financing and furnishings the cost potentially could be closure to \$22 million.

Ms. Renninger stated that scheduling a meeting with the Township to discuss aspects of the project should be a part of the next steps in the process. The Township was invited to preliminary meetings at the beginning of the renovation discussions, but has not been included in any of the design aspects. As such Ms. Renninger stated a meeting with the Township would be relevant with some of the aspects such as the additional entrances/exits onto Topnick Drive and paving of the White Field.

Mr. Richard Farino, Supervisor, Buildings & Grounds was present to provide the Board with additional information regarding HVAC Bipolar Ionization. Mr. Farino had previously discussed that Bipolar Ionization allows for better air filtration. The units aid in filtration against air impurities such as viruses among other things. Mr. Farino reported that the bipolar ionization units are approximately \$500 each and have a lead time of 4-6 weeks. He indicated that the cost to the District would be approximately \$275,000 for all facilities to be retrofitted with these units. Mr. Farino noted that the District HVAC employees may obtain certification to install the units which would aid in the cost of such

Bipolar Ionization Update

a project.

The Board discussed the matter and was unanimous in the decision to proceed with making a motion to approve the project. Mr. Farino noted that the units may be available on the state bid list.

Upon motion by Mr. Wesley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board authorized District Administration to solicit bids for the Bipolar Ionization units, should these units fall under state contracted pricing, the Board approves the Administration to purchase the units in an amount not to exceed \$275,000.

Bipolar Ionization Units

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Mr. Vasko of the Finance Committee.

Finance

Ms. Lisa Chiesa, Clark Hill, Chip McCarthy, Piper Sadler, Mr. Larry Vasko and Mr. Jeffrey Kline provided the Board with potential bond options to fund Phase 1 of the High School Renovation Project.

Bond Issue Presentation

Mr. Vasko and Mr. Kline reiterated that the Board approved a resolution to issue bank qualified bonds this past April. Ms. Chiesa and Mr. McCarthy outlined how proceeding with two \$10 million dollar bank qualified bond issues, in lieu of a single issuance of non-qualified bonds would save the District approximately \$250,000 in interest over the life of the bonds.

Mr. Vasko noted that the District would need to proceed with obtaining the first of the two bank qualified bonds before the end of the 2020 calendar year. The Board agreed on proceeding with the two bank approved bonds. However, the Board was hesitant with spending money from the 2021-2022 Budget prior to the budget process being completed.

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Mrs. Hamlin of the Educational Programs Committee.

Dr. Loughead stated he would like a few minutes to address some questions and concerns brought forth at the October 5, 2020 Board Meeting regarding the Phased Reopening Plan.

Dr. Loughead stated that with the return to in-person instruction, the technology accessories utilized during the closure such as Zoom and Google Classroom would not be utilized on a daily basis as it is now. He noted with the end of the hybrid schedule and a return to full in-person instruction, the students would be present in the classroom and therefore these resources would not be needed. However, Dr. Loughead noted that when students are forced to quarantine, then these technology resources would be utilized for those individuals in order to maintain their education.

Educational Programs

Addressing Questions - Phased Reopening Plan

Continued Use of Technology Resources – Zoom, Google Classroom, Etc.

Dr. Loughead noted that there were concerns with faculty members not "masking" throughout the day. Dr. Loughead noted that District is following the guidelines from the

Wearing of Appropriate Face

Allegheny County Health Department (ACHD) regarding face coverings which do include, masks, face shields and gaiters. Dr. Loughead stated the District is expects all faculty and students to follow the mandated rules and guidelines. He indicated that this has been reiterated with all building administration, faculty and staff.

Coverings

Dr. Loughead stated that the last concern focuses on the social distancing recommendations. He noted that the social distancing guidelines of 6 feet are recommendations and not regulations. Dr. Loughead noted that the District whenever feasible is working to adhere to the social distancing recommendations, but admits it is not always feasible. Dr. Loughead noted that the PPE purchased by the District will aid when social distancing is not feasible, these items include face shields, desk shields and hanging acrylic shields.

Social Distancing

Mr. Vasko inquired if the District considered any options to allow families with anxiety over returning to in-person instruction the ability to remain hybrid.

Options to Remain Hybrid

Dr. Loughead stated that the District Leadership Team struggled with this decision. He noted that currently in the hybrid model there is time set aside for teachers to plan for both in-person and hybrid lessons. However, once the students return to full in-person instruction—the teacher's time will need to focus on the students in the classroom. He noted this was not feasible for the District to accommodate additional hybrid students.

Moving Forward with Phased Plan Positive Covid Cases

Mr. Jarrell inquired if the Leadership Team is concern or has pause with returning to inperson instruction as the District is experiencing positive cases of Covid throughout different buildings.

Dr. Loughead stated that the District has experienced positive cases of Covid-19 and has

acted appropriately with each case. He noted the District's ongoing professional relationship and guidance from the ACHD has made for positive outcomes from these identified cases. In addition, monitoring the county's data the cases of Covid have declined indicating no additional reason for pause. Dr. Loughead noted the Leadership Team was aware that positive cases of Covid within the District were inevitable. Dr. Loughead stated the District must continue to monitor the data, work closely with ACHD

to best ensure we are operating appropriately.

Mr. Shages left the meeting.

Mr. Shages left the meeting.

Input from Teachers on the Reopening

Mrs. Webb asked about the input the teachers have provided regarding the Phased Reopening and positive Covid-19 cases identified in the District.

Dr. Loughead stated that the teachers are successfully relying on the steps and procedures in place for the identification of an individual with Covid-19. Dr. Loughead stated that of course when one hears of positive cases within the District it could be unsettling, but the teachers know that they can successfully rely on these strategies and procedures for the

best outcomes. Dr. Loughead bluntly stated that there will be more cases of Covid-19 as the school year continues. This fact is inevitable and absolute. He noted that it is how the District handles these cases that will impact us as a school community.

Mrs. Hamlin inquired about utilizing larger spaces as classrooms to aid in social distancing in all District buildings.

Dr. Loughead responded that the Building Administration is trying to use larger spaces within the buildings for classrooms. Dr. Loughead noted that the larger spaces are limited especially at the elementary level, but administration and faculty are working to accommodate social distancing as much as possible. Dr. Loughead stated that the District has purchased additional cafeteria seating and outdoor seating for the buildings to aid in social distancing during lunch periods.

Upon motion from Mrs. Hamlin, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved the Phased Reopening Plan as presented at the October 5, 2020 Board meeting.

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Mrs. Midgley of the Personnel Committee.

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Mr. Will Stiglitz, Middle School Special Education Teacher, who has attained tenure status effective October 12, 2020.

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Mr. Mark Gartner to serve as a Middle School Hampton Online Academy Support Teacher on Special Assignment (TOSA), effective September 28, 2020. There is no change in salary.

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Ms. Erin Cover as a Building Substitute at Hampton Middle School from September 24, 2020 through the end of the first semester of the 2020-2021 School Year. Salary is \$22,000, pro-rated. (Ms. Cover is replacing Mr. Mitchell Nordstrom.)

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Mr. Tyler Merigliano as a Long-Term Substitute Health and Physical Education Teacher from September 28, 2020 through the end of the first semester of the 2020-2021 School Year. Salary is \$33,500, pro-rated. (Mr. Merigliano is a substitute for Mr. Mark Gartner.)

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Vasko and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board accepted the resignation of Ms. Teresa Henneberg effective September 18, 2020. (Ms. Henneberg was a 10 month/5 hour per day Custodian at Hampton High School.)

Rooms to Use for Social Distancing

Phased Reopening Plan

Personnel

Mr. Will Stiglitz, Tenure

Mr. Mark Gartner, TOSA Middle School HOA

Ms. Erin Cover, Building Substitute, HMS

Mr. Tyler Merigliano, LTS Health & PE Teacher, HMS

Resignation, Ms. Teresa Henneberg

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved a change in status for Mr. William McChesney, moving from a 10 month/8 hour Custodian at Central Elementary School to a 12 month/8hour per day Custodian at Central Elementary School effective September 28, 2020. Mr. McChesney will also be the Night Lead Custodian for Central Elementary School for the 2020-2021 School Year, at an hourly rate of \$25.59 per hour. (Mr. McChesney is replacing Mr. Wayne Lavery's former position.)

Change In Status, Mr. William McChesney, 12m/8hr Custodian, Cen

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Ms. Julie Trozzi as a substitute custodian effective September 21, 2020. Hourly rate is \$12.00 per hour for the first 20 days and \$12.50 per hour thereafter.

Ms. Julie Trozzi, Substitute Custodian

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Ms. Jessica Boehm as a substitute custodian effective September 29, 2020. Hourly rate is \$12.00 per hour for the first 20 days and \$12.50 per hour thereafter.

Ms. Jessica Boehm, Substitute Custodian

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved the attached lists of Club Sponsors for the Elementary Schools, Middle School and the High School, for the 2020-2021 School Year.

2020-2021 Club Sponsors

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved a change in status for Ms. Savanna Wilson, moving from an Elementary Building Substitute (Floater) to a Long-Term Substitute Special Education Teacher at Wyland Elementary School effective October 7, 2020 through approximately the first semester of the 2020-2021 school year. Salary is \$33,500, pro-rated. (Ms. Wilson is a substitute for Mrs. Christy Edinger.)

Change In Status, Ms. Savanna Wilson, LTS Special Education Teacher, Wyl

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Ms. Lynn Martucci as an Elementary Building Substitute (Floater) based at Central Elementary School effective October 19, 2020 through approximately the first semester of the 2020-2021 School Year. Salary is \$22,500, prorated. (Ms. Martucci is replacing Ms. Savanna Wilson.)

Ms. Lynn Martucci, Building Substitute (Floater), Cen

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved a change in status for Mr. Daniel Hartle, moving from the HVAC Second Assistant to the HVAC Head effective October 12, 2020

Change In Status, Mr. Daniel Hartle, HVAC Head

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Mrs. Renee Longo as a Class III Paraeducator at Wyland Elementary School effective October 22, 2020. Salary is \$17.06 per hour for the 60-day probationary period and \$17.31 per hour thereafter. (This is a new position due to changes in enrollment.)

Mrs. Renee Longo, Class III Paraeducator, Wyl

Upon motion from Mrs. Midgley, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote, the Board approved Mrs. Jeanine Burkes as a Class III Paraeducator at

Mrs. Jeanine Burkes, Class III

Hampton High School effective October 19, 2020. Salary is \$17.06 per hour for the 60-day probationary period and \$17.31 per hour thereafter. (Mrs. Burkes is replacing Mr. Carlos Smith.)

Paraeducator, HHS

There was no Student Affairs report this evening.

Student Affairs

There was no Policy and Legislative Affairs report this evening.

Policy & Legislative Affairs

There was no Transportation report this evening.

Transportation

There was no Technology report this evening.

Technology

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Mr. Stein in the A.W. Beattie Career Center Report.

A.W. Beattie Report

Mr. Stein stated that there is no October meeting for the A.W. Beattie Joint Operating Committee.

No Oct. Meeting

Mr. Stein indicated that the distance learning is going well but does seem to be difficult on the students. Mr. Stein noted that he is interested in learning how the different reopening plans for the participating school districts will affect A.W. Beattie's plans for reopening.

A.W. Beattie Reopening Plans In Coordination with Participating District

Mr. Vasko noted that A.W. Beattie now has an app which is available for download by both Apple and Android devices. He stated that the app provides the latest news for the school.

A.W. Beattie App

Mr. Vasko stated that the big news is obviously that Beattie has acquired an Anatomage machine for the Health Science programs. The machine offers virtual, full sized, 3D images of the human body and body parts to aid in the curriculum.

Anatomage Machine

The following information was presented and/or action taken on items submitted by Mrs. Midgley in the HAEE Report.

HAEE Report

Mrs. Midgley stated that the annual 5K Run/Walk was a huge success, especially with the virtual format. She noted that HAEE had over 550 registrations with 108 teachers and staff members registered. Mrs. Midgley reported that HAEE raised over \$30,000 with the event.

HAEE Race Review

Mr. Wesley opened the floor for public comment.

Public Comment

Ms. Brittany Wannamaker, District parent addressed the Board inquiring if there was a set number of positive cases within the schools that would require the District to change back to remote learning.

Criteria to Change to Remote Learning

Dr. Loughead addressed Ms. Wannamaker stating that the ACHD has provided guidance on this matter. He noted that schools closing or reverting to remote learning is decided on a case by case basis, with the criteria changing due to the size of the school, number of positive cases, etc. Dr. Loughead noted the District would work closely with ACHD to make any decision of that nature.

Mrs. Wannamaker stated that she also had emailed Dr. Loughead early today with concerns over the HOA workbooks that arrived today. She stated that the workbooks are in black and white but ask the students to identify items in color.

Dr. Loughead noted that the District Administration has begun their review of the workbooks as well. He reported there were several that Administration were pleased with and others that were indeed disappointing. Dr. Loughead stated once the faculty has had an opportunity to review the workbooks, the faculty will work to make the best of the material.

Ms. Alicia Round, District parent addressed the Board, thanking them for allowing the public to continue to participate via Zoom for the monthly Board meetings. She stated she greatly appreciated these opportunities.

Mr. Mark Farabaugh, Township resident addressed the Board inquiring if the Phase I High School Renovation PowerPoint Presentation would be posted to the website for review by the public.

Mr. Carson Williams, Hampton High School student addressed the Board with several points regarding the High School Renovation project. Mr. Williams stated that he noted in tonight's presentation that a lot of the outdoor space currently being utilized, especially during the pandemic, "goes away" with the renovation. He listed areas such as the courtyard and the White Field that will be lost leaving less green space for students to use. In addition to the loss of these spaces, he noted that many of the classrooms will lose their windows. He stated many classes are already inward facing and this may be something to reconsider.

Mr. Carson inquired if the roof replacement aspect of the construction occurring now, would this limit the ability to add additional "fly space" above the stage in the Auditorium in later phases. Mr. Carson stated as a member of the drama club technical crew the fly space is a critical area for an auditorium. Mr. Carson encouraged the Board to talk with "industry professionals" about the potential location for the orchestra pit as well.

Mr. Carson stated he was concerned with publishing the presentation PowerPoint online for anyone to see and have access to potential blueprints. He recommended placing the presentation online but password protecting the PowerPoint presentation for District parents only.

Mr. Carson concluded his comments with the topic of face coverings at the High School. Mr. Carson stated that he has never personally witnessed a faculty member without a face

Concerns with HOA Workbooks

Gratitude for Continued Zoom Participation

HHS Renovation Project Presentation to Website

HHS Renovation Comments

Publishing the Phase I Presentation to the Web

Face Coverings

covering during the pandemic. However, he has witnessed several students without a face covering or not wearing the face coverings appropriately. He suggested finding a way for students to report other students anonymously for not adhering to the mandated guidelines for face coverings.

Dr. Loughead noted how impressed he was by Mr. Carson and his comments this evening. He stated that he would truly like to meet Mr. Carson one day and discuss some of these items further. Dr. Loughead indicated that the auditorium remodel is in the next Phase of the High School Renovation Project. He indicated that items highlighted tonight were under advisement for the remodel. Dr. Loughead stated that he liked the idea of anonymous means of reporting for students not adhering to the face covering mandates.

Upon motion by Mr. Vasko, seconded by Mr. Stein and carried unanimously by voice vote the Voting Meeting was adjourned.

W

Adjournment

Denise Balason, Secretary

HTSD 2020-2021 Elementary Club Sponsors:

Elementary School	Activity Club	Sponsor
Central Elementary	Growing Together	Heather Tammariello and Melissa Maley
Central Elementary	Kids Care Club	Heather Tammariello and Melissa Maley
Central Elementary	Greenhouse Garden Club	Colleen Frankel
Poff Elementary	Poff Kids Care Club	Amy Rein and Marilyn Adams
Poff Elementary	Homework Club	Barb Landry
Wyland Elementary	Pawsitive Helping Hands	Amy Kinney
Wyland Elementary	Garden Club	Diane Snyder
Wyland Elementary	Growing Together Club	Wendi Hunter and Susan Rothmeyer

Middle School Club Sponsors 2020-2021 SY

Position	Sponsor	2nd Teacher Sponsor	Student Sponsor	Student Sponsor
Chinese Club	Jun Gee		Alaina Pursh	Cassandra Vidic
French Club	Karen Males-Benson		Nainika Deva	Gianna Kuhlmann
German Club	Pauline Spring		Jackson Barton	Kylie Zwick
Latin Club	Inactive			
Spanish Club	Inactive			
Helping Hands	Jamie Pillar	Julia Lang	Marli Dankmyer	Rin Suyama
Gardening Club	Michele Hurst	Becky Schratz		
Keystone Club	Gwen Cohen	Lori Palmer	Adam O'Connor	Miles McKinney
Growing Together Club	Erin Cover , Calvin Chmura	Shannon Zewe		
Fitness Club	Brower	Doreen Gray	Andrew Dietrich	
	Hartley Kennedy/Corey			
	Vasbinder	Jessica Barry / Liz Maxa		
Newspaper Club	Dejana Smajic	Kelsey Kowalczyk		
Book Club	Sheree Lucas	Kim Jewison		
English Festival (Talbot Readers)	Gwen Cohen	Diane Fierle		
Creative Writing	Kelsey Kowalczyk	Mary Davis		
Green Team (Recycling)	Pauline Spring		Olivia Graswick	Rachel Bigler
Drama Club	Greg Shumaker	Melissa Survinski	Lucas Pfeifer	Sara Miller
Stock Market	Gwen Cohen	Lisa Ferrero		
Digital Games with Friends	Gwen Cohen	Hartley Kennedy		
Talbot Chamber Orchestra	Amy Stepson			
HMS Symphonic Band	Shannon Shaffer	Sean Desguin		
HMS Jazz	Shannon Shaffer	Sean Desguin		
Explorer Club	Michele Hurst	D.		
HMS Colorguard	Christine Nowak	Shannon Shaffer		
80 80 84 84 84 84	Valentine/Lucas/Cohen			
Battle of the Books	/Fierle	Kim Jewison		
Cooking Club	Erin Cover , Calvin Chmura	Becky Schratz, Elizabeth Morris, Shannon Zewe	Rachel Bigler	
Art Club	Lisa Woods		Olivia Hoffman	
6th Grade Cross Country	Mark Weaver	Mary Davis		

Middle School Club Sponsors 2020-2021 SY

Show Choir	Heather Heere		Sergey Schonder Z Plizga	Z Plizga
Yearbook	David Hartman		Daniel Morgan	Sam Holmes
Student Council	Lori Palmer		SophiaProviano	Erin Baker
Class of 2025	Jay D'Ambrosio	Stacie Sespico	Sydney Lewis	Jake Killian
Class of 2026	Lori Palmer	Jamie Pillar	Olivia Zebrine	Marli Dankmyer
Class of 2027	Mary Bukovac	Dave Sheets	Daniela Khoury	Ellie Klocko
Student Store	Amy Holtz	Will Stiglitz	Meghan Lavelle	Christian Rihn
This is the account for the Specia	r the Special Education Program- Expresso-O It is not a Club.	o-O It is not a Club.		

2020-2021 ACTIVITY CLUB SPONSORS HAMPTON HIGH SCHOOL

ASN #	ACTIVITY	TEACHER SPONSOR	STUDENT OFFICER
7555	H.S. Class of 2021	Heather Dietz	Jasmine Sajna/Max Saltrelli
7594	H.S. Class of 2022	Karen Taylor	Young Min Oh/Quentin Romero Lauro
7629	H.S. Class of 2023	Devon Byrne	Kai Suyama/Kayla Berkebile
7484	H.S. Class of 2024	Devon Byrne	
8464	H.S. After School Writers Club	Terry Hales	Abigail Pursh/Robin Troup
7429	H.S. Armed Forces Club	Inactive	
7499	H.S. Art Club	Savina Cupps	Paula Ott
7712	H.S. Best Buddies	Sarah Rassau/Margaret Melber	Molly Januck/Molly Bernett
7219	H.S. Chess Club (Games Club)	Kathy Dickensheets	Evie Mazzotta/Allison Knott
7566	H. S. Chinese Lang./Culture Club	Jun Gee	Matthew Mason/Colin Tran
8385	H.S. Drama Club	Daniel Franklin	Zoey Case/Sydney Meyers
7177	H. S. English Festival	Margaret Melber/Hannah Dunlap	Robin Troup
7181	H. S. Environmental Science	Christine Ruffner/Heather Dietz	Ciara Evans/Allison Cook
7596	H. S. Fitness Club	Inactive due to COVID	
8484	H. S. Forensics Club	Alison McBee	Manya Kodali/Kiana Kazemi
8181	H. S. French Club	Jessica Heranic	Lizzie Waters/Sarah Taylor
8403	H. S. Future Business Leaders	Anthony Howard	Sarah Martin/Ava Neugebauer
7506	H. S. Gay – Straight Alliance	Alison McBee	
8370	H. S. German Club	Karen Taylor	Shane Hansen/Carly Werner
8167	H. S. Hamptonian	Savina Cupps	Brady Longwell/Hope Walton
7567	H. S. History Club	Steven Harris	Ava Neugebauer
7568	H. S. Home Town High-Q	Chris Anastas/Hannah Krasnow	Dylan Mitchell/Aidan Sawyer
7216	H. S. Jazz Band (formerly Jam Band)	Chad Himmler	
8377	H. S. Keystone Club	Scott Stickney/Melissa Survinski	Valor Lekas
8369	H. S. Latin Club	Scott Stickney	Danielle Sutterlin/Julia Mauro
7196	H. S. Lend our Hands	Jodi Sloboda	
7757	H.S. Multicultural Club	Claire Aloe	Manya Kodali/Megan Kang
8183	H. S. National Honor Society	Terri Koprivnikar	
7711	H.S. Ping Pong Club	Janice Wolff	
8400	H. S. Political Science/Model UN	Alison McBee	Dylan Mitchell/Megan Kang
8480	H. S. Robotics	Inactive	
7218	H. S. Rotary Interact Club	Janice Wolff	Lauren Morris/Skye Bierker
7600	H.S. School Store	Lynn Stevwing	Jacob Hillard/Bobby Huckestein
8350	H. S. Spanish Club	Inactive due to COVID	
8168	H. S. Student Council	Kevin Green	Gregory Scolieri/Matthew Huskey
7600	H.S. Student Store	Lynn Stevwing/Sarah Rassau	Jacob Hillard/Bobby Huckestein
8231	H. S. Talbot Players	Daniel Franklin	Shane Hansen/Paula Ott
7066	H.S. TSA	Inactive	- 1 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 1
7746	H.S. Unified Bocce Club	Addeline Devlin	Bobby Huckestein/Lucy Modlin
8481	H. S. Video Club	Inactive	
7632	H. S. Winter Color Guard	Christina Nowak	Sarah Taylor/Breckin Himmler
8170	H. S. Yearbook	Devon Byrne	Sydney Meyers/Manya Kodali